
 

May 25, 2017 

 

Sgt. David Luckenbaugh 

Animal Control Supervisor 

Frederick County Animal Control  

1832 Rosemont Ave. 

Frederick, MD, 21702 

 

Via UPS and e-mail:   

 

Re:  Request for Investigation of Deer Haven Mini Zoo 

 

Dear Sgt. Luckenbaugh:  

 

I am writing on behalf of PETA to request that the Frederick County Animal 

Control promptly investigate Deer Haven Mini Zoo ("Deer Haven"), for several 

urgent animal welfare concerns that wildlife veterinarian Dr. Heather Rally and I 

observed and documented on May 17, detailed below. In accordance with Frederick 

County Code Ord. 94-24-119, 11-15-1994; Ord. 14-23-678, 11-13-2014, §1-5-2, 

"[a]nimal control officers are hereby designated as the enforcement authority for 

animal control… provisions of the county." Dr. Rally and I observed the following 

apparent violations of Maryland state law regarding abuse or neglect of animals: 

 

 Deer Haven allowed animals to suffer with ongoing veterinary concerns, in 

apparent violation of Maryland state law, §10-604(a)(5), which states that a 

person may not "unnecessarily fail to provide the animal with… necessary 

veterinary care[.]" 

o A quail appeared to be ill, with a hunched posture and ruffled feathers and 

was reluctant to move. The animal did not move when we first approached 

the cage or when Dr. Rally gently nudged him or her. The bird was still 

behaving in a lethargic or sickly manner as we left the facility. 

o A pig had overgrown hooves—a recurring issue for this animal. Hooves 

require regular corrective trimming, and inadequate treatment can lead to 

serious welfare problems such as lameness, joint problems, tripping, and 

painful infections. This pig was noticeably reluctant to walk, even when 

presented with food. He or she should be placed on an appropriate 

therapeutic plan to correct his or her overgrown hooves. Please inspect this 

pig, and all of the hooved animals at Deer Haven and their veterinary 

records, and ensure that they are receiving adequate veterinary care and hoof 

maintenance. 

o An Arctic fox was seen biting him or herself and showing discoloration of 

the fur and skin indicative of skin irritation. This is also apparently an 

ongoing and persistent condition, and the U.S. Department of Agriculture 

(USDA) has cited Deer Haven four times in the last six months for failing to 

provide adequate veterinary care to a fox with an underdeveloped coat. 

o Lemurs had red, irritated skin at the base of their tails and a coatimundi was 

also observed to have patchy hair loss on his or her rump and hind legs. 






